政府總部民政事務局

香港灣仔

斯尼詩道一百三十號

修頓中心三十一樓

本局檔號 OUR REF : HAB/FC/1/7 Pt. II

來函檔號 YOUR REF: CB2/HS/2/08

配 話 TELNO. : 2835 1364

岡文修真 FAXLINE : 2591 6002

LC Paper No. CB(2)2258/08-09(04)

GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAI HOME AFFAIRS BUREAU

31ST FLOOR, SOUTHORN CENTRE, 130 HENNESSY ROAD, WAN CHA!, HONG KONG.

By Fax: 2185 7845

9 July 2009

Miss Betty MA
Clerk to the Subcommittee to Study
Issues Relating to Mainland-HKSAR Families
Legislative Council Building
8 Jackson Road
Central, Hong Kong

Dear Miss Ma,

Subcommittee to Study Issues Relating to Mainland-HKSAR Families

Meeting on 28 July 2009

Thank you for your letter of 2 July. I have been authorized by the Chief Secretary for Administration to reply on his behalf.

Your letter requests us to respond to issues raised by the Subcommittee at its last meeting, including whether and when the Steering Committee on Population Policy will review the use of subsidized obstetric service by non-eligible persons whose spouses are Hong Kong residents. As these issues require comprehensive consideration, following the usual practice, we will respond to all outstanding issues raised at the last meeting in one go later.

Yours sincerely,

(LUM Kwok Keung, Jacky)
for Secretary for Home Affairs

c.c. Secretary for Food and Health (Attn: Miss Gloria LO)

Secretary for Security

Director of Administration (Attn: Miss Anges WONG)